

# Newsletter



#### PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

**Dear Parent Community** 

Whilst the weather wasn't overly 'kind' for our camp to Busselton last week, I am confident all of our campers had a good time. It certainly didn't deter the brave souls who went swimming each day! I am told it was 'warm' once you got in. I'll take their word for it.

I have been organising school camps with All Aboard Tours for the past 15 years. Len and Bev, the proprietors of the company, are always complimentary of our children and staff for the way in which the Coolbellup children conduct themselves. This is also the case for the organisers of the various activities we participate in whilst on camp. The people running these activities always comment on how well our children behave themselves and how well they participate. The children are not forced to participate in any of the activities, particularly those involving heights. This year we had a climbing wall, which most of the children found a bit daunting initially, but all of them, barring one, had a go.

I would like to thank all of the staff who accompanied the children on the camp, it's a big commitment. A big thank you to; Ms Mottram, Mrs Palmiero, Mrs Rule, Dylan Taylor-Thorpe, Mr Carvajal, Josh Palmiero and Mrs Knight. They did an amazing job.

Well done to our senior children who represented our school in the second round of the Regional Cricket Carnival. Whilst we didn't return to school with any 'silver', the children competed with great effort and a great sporting attitude, which I believe is more important.

Next week we are celebrating NAIDOC Week, with the highlight of our celebrations being on Wednesday 18 November. Mrs Hayden and her band of willing volunteers have put together an outstanding range of activities for the children to participate in and celebrate culture. A flyer with details about lunch has already been sent home. Mrs Hayden's famous kangaroo stew is always a big hit!

Kind regards

Ray Knight PRINCIPAL

Proud to be a

Waterwise
School

WATER
waterwise

Number 13

**13 November 2020** 

Coolbellup Community School ABN: 24 101 864 328

15 Waverley Road COOLBELLUP WA 6163

Telephone: (08) 9487 9500

coolbellup.cs@education.wa.edu.au

PRINCIPAL
RAY KNIGHT
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL
ALEX ROBINS

Dates to Remember:

Wed 18 Nov -

**NAIDOC Day** 

Fri 20 Nov -

Assembly - Preprimary

Page 2 Number 13

## P&C News (Contact: coolbelluppc@outlook.com)

#### **BREAKFAST CLUB**

Breakfast Club is open Monday to Friday. Operating times are 8:15 – 8:35am. Everyone is welcome to come along (including parents) to enjoy breakfast.

The Breakfast Club is run by volunteers and relies on donations from the community, Woolworths Coolbellup, Food Bank and Baker's Delight, Myaree.

#### **UNIFORM SHOP**

The uniform shop is located in the P&C Community Room.

We are open Tuesday and Thursday mornings 8.30am to 9 am. We have new polo shirts and we have a shipment of school jackets coming in soon. If you wish to pre-order, please come in and fill out an order form. You will receive a telephone call when the stock arrives.

We only have a very small amount of second hand uniforms. We are always happy to accept donations of second hand polo shirts and jackets that are in good condition. You can donate these at the Community Room when the uniform shop is open.

#### **GILBERTS SOS PROGRAM**

We continue our fundraising efforts through the Gilbert's SOS program. Participants sign on and every shop contributes to a running total of which the school receives 1%. Thank you to the efforts of the 19 families who have signed on so far.



#### SCHOLASTICS BOOK CLUB

Book Club brochures will only be handed out once a term, however you can still place a LOOP order at any time.

Proceeds of all Book Club sales earn the school scholastic points which are used to purchase classroom and library resources.



Page 3 Number 13

# P&C News (Contact: coolbelluppc@outlook.com)



#### **NEW REPLACEMENT PLAYGROUND**

As a lot of people know our Schools' playground has been deemed to require replacement for safety reasons. Unfortunately, the cost of replacing the playground is quite a large sum.

As a P & C we have opened a special account just for this endeavour.

Donations can be made directly and they can be claimed back as a tax deduction when the time comes to do your return!

We have already had some very kind donations from our Schools' community, but we have a long way to go.

The account details are:

Commonwealth Bank 066-160 10415882

#### **P&C CONTACT DETAILS**

	P&C	President (Sarah Grehan)	Vice President (Lisa Appleby)
Email:	coolbelluppc@outlook.com	sjgrehan@gmail.com	appletiger@hotmail.co.uk
f	Coolbellup Community School & Learning Centre P&C	Sarah Grehan	Lisa Appleby

#### **P&C BANK DETAILS**

Account Name: CCS and CLC PC Association BSB: 066190 Account No: 10188616

# **Waterwise Tips**



Page 4 Number 13

#### **Administration**

#### **Contact Details**

Please ensure you keep the school up to date with your current phone number and address.



This information is vital should we need to contact you in an emergency.



#### Arriving Late to School



If your children arrive at school after 8.45am, please direct them to collect a Late Note from the office before proceeding to class.

Thank you.

#### Coolbellup Community School - Bank Account Details

Please use the details below when paying direct to the school's bank account for payment of voluntary contributions, excursions, incursions, camp.

Name of Account: COOLBELLUP COMMUNITY SCHOOL

BSB Number: 016 454 Account Number: 4979 17497

We also have EFTPOS facilities available in the office.

(Please see "P&C News" for P&C bank account details when paying for P&C events such as "Special Lunch Order Days" and uniform orders. The school's EFTPOS facilities cannot be utilised for payment of P&C events.)

## **SMS - Absence Messages**

For the parents who would like to send an SMS in the morning to advise of your child's absence, the number is:

#### 0438 947 795.

This number is available for text messages only.

#### **Absence Note**

absence from school.	
CHILD'S NAME	LA YEAR
My child was away from school on/ becau	ise they were:
(please tick)	
Sick	
Family reasons	
Appointments	
Other	
Signature of Parent/Carer:	

Please feel free to complete the below tear off slip and give to your child's teacher or the office to explain your child's